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Welcome to our second Safeguarding Newsletter, where we hope to 

share key information and advice with parents and carers, so that we can 

all work together with the same aim of keeping children safe in school, at 

home and in the wider community. Safeguarding relates to many areas of 

life at Etching Hill including children’s physical health and safety, mental 

health issues, attendance, managing medical conditions, internet safety, 

bullying, the dangers of radicalisation, child sexual exploitation, gang cul-

ture, FGM, neglect, domestic abuse, sex and relationships education, 

British Values and road safety among other issues.  

We hope that you find this useful and welcome any comments or ideas 

that you have in regard to this important aspect of life and regarding the 

contents of future editions.   
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THE SAFEGUARDING 

TEAM 

If you have any concerns 

about a child's welfare or 

safety, please speak to a 

member of the schools safe-

guarding team. 

 

 

 

Mrs Marie 

Smith—Designated Safeguarding 

Lead (DSL) 

 

 

 

 

Mrs  Alison Morganti 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 

(DSL) 

 

 

 

Mrs Zoe Hasketh-Boston 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding 

Lead (DDSL) 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Joanne Hill 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding 

Lead (EYFS) 

 

 

 

Mrs Cheryl Pope 

ELSA & Mental Health Lead 

 

 

 

Miss Beverley Smith 

Family Liaison Officer (FLO) 

 

Emotional Literacy Support Assistants: ELSA  

More than 20 years of evidence-based ELSA research shows that 

children, educational communities, and families have consistently 

benefitted from the support provided by ELSAs 

At Etching Hill, the well-being of our pupils and families is incredi-

bly important for us. We are acutely aware of some of the difficulties and adver-

sities that children and young people face and continue to face. Gaining and 

maintaining a sense of wellbeing and experiencing positive mental health is 

what all of our children and young people deserve. Therefore, we have two fully 

trained, registered ELSAs- Mrs Pope and Miss Bridges- which means that we can 

therapeutically support and meet the emotional, social, and wellbeing needs of 

our children. 
The skills that ELSAs bring are to individually support children through bespoke 
intervention to enable overcoming life's challenges, to support their wellbeing, 
to provide relational care, build resilience, and to help children develop the 
skills they need that promote emotional, social, and psychological growth and 
resilience. Because our children already know the ELSAs in school, it is easier for 
them to establish trust, connection, and for us to attune to and respond to their 
needs. 
Family Liaison Officer: FLO Support 
In addition to our ELSA support, we also have a Family Support Officer (FLO) 

Miss Smith, who is highly skilled in working with families experiencing difficul-

ties with regards to areas such as: behaviour in the home, financial difficulties, 

routines etc. This is an Early Help support offered by 

the school, where Miss Smith will work with parents 

to discuss relevant needs and identify pathways of 

ongoing support. 
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What is the role of the DSLs at Etching Hill: 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead has a crucial role in taking lead re-
sponsibility for child protection issues in school. DSLs must be senior 
members of the school’s leadership team, and at Etching Hill we have 4 
DSLs forming a team with Mrs Smith and Mrs Morganti in the senior 
roles.   

A DSL is always available during school hours for staff and parents to dis-
cuss any safeguarding concerns. On most days there is a DSL in school 
from 8.00am to 6pm and DSLs are always contactable by phone if not in 
school during these hours or email outside these hours.  

DSLs are trained to take on this role and that training is updated every 
two years with regular additional training and conferences in between. 
The DSL has many responsibilities including working with staff and agen-
cies involved in safeguarding children, working with parents and families, 
giving advice to staff, training staff, managing referrals from staff and in-
vestigating concerns, including passing them onto the correct body as 
necessary, managing the records of safeguarding and Child Protection 
concerns, keeping own knowledge up to date etc.  

 Spotlight on: Homophobic Language  

 

Homophobic language means terms of abuse that are often 

used towards LGBT+ or those thought to be LGBTQ+. A Stonewall survey 

across many schools found the most common form of homo-phobic lan-

guage heard in schools is ‘that’s so gay’ and ‘you’re so gay’. 99% of gay 

young people report hearing the casual use of these phrases in school. 

These comments are sometimes directed towards people who are actu-

ally, or perceived to be, gay. However, they are most often used to mean 

that some-thing is bad, weak or rubbish, with no conscious link to sexual 

orientation at all. Whilst often dismissed as banter, the unchallenged use 

of ‘gay’ to mean bad or rubbish has a profoundly negative effect on gay 

young people’s self-esteem. It also affects pupils who have gay friends, 

family or loved ones.  

The Stonewall survey also found that nearly half of LGBT pupils including 

64 per cent of trans pupils – are bullied for being LGBTQ+ in Britain’s 

schools.  

As a school we are committed to ensuring that we celebrate diversity 

and promote acceptance and will always challenge any homophobic 

views. All staff at Etching Hill have had training about how to challenge 

the use of homophobic language and the children know that homopho-

bic language will not be tolerated. Parents will always be informed if 

their child uses such language. 

 We also tackle these views through our PSHE curriculum and assemblies.  

Useful Acronyms &          

Vocabulary about               

Safeguarding  

DSL: Designated Safe-

guarding Lead  

KCSIE: Keeping Children 

Safe In Education (key docu-

ment for all schools to follow) 

PREVENT: Part of the 

Governments Counter Ter-

rorism Strategy to stop peo-

ple being drawn into extrem-

ism  

SPOC: Single Point of Con-

tact (PREVENT) - responsi-

ble for preventing children 

being impacted by extrem-

ism  

LADO: Local Authority 

Designated Officer who deals 

with position of trust safe-

guarding issues  

DBS: Disclosure & Barring 

Service used to make safe 

recruitment decisions  

CP: Child Protection  

CEOP: - Child Exploita-

tion and Online Protection 

centre (tackling child sex 

abuse and providing advice)  

Early Help: “providing 

Early Help support as soon 

as a problem emerges, at any 

point in a child’s life, from 

the foundation years through 

to the teenage years”.  

NSPCC: National Society 

for the Prevention of Cruelty 

to Children  

SSCB: Staffordshire Safe-

guarding Children Board 
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WHAT IS THE IMPORTANCE OF SLEEP? 

 A good night’s sleep is essential to feeling good, being able to learn and staying healthy. A lack of sleep can 

make you feel poorly, unable to learn and not want to go out with your friends and family. If you, or your 

child, is struggling to get a good night’s sleep, follow these top tips:  

1. Think about your bedtime routine - What time do you go to bed? If you are going to bed too late, you will 

not get enough sleep. Try bringing your bedtime forward by 20 to 30 minutes at a time.  

2. Make sure you are tired before going to bed - the less time you have to spend awake in bed, the better.  

3. Have at least 15 minutes of quiet time before going to sleep so that your body and brain can relax and pre-

pare for sleep.  

4. Don’t use your phone or computer before bed - this can stimulate your brain and make it more awake.  

5. Try having a lukewarm bath as this can help your body to relax.  

6. Try to go to bed at the same time every day once you have a settled routine.  

7. Choose a relaxing activity before bed, such as reading or listening to calm music.  

8. Create a cosy environment. Is the room dark enough? Is the room at the correct temperature… not too 

hot and not too cold?  

DO YOU KNOW HOW MUCH SLEEP YOUR CHILD NEEDS? 

The amount of sleep that your child is recommended to have is based upon their age. The NHS recom-

mends the following:  

 

 

Who should you contact if you are concerned about a child? 

Parents should not email school to report concerns in case the email is not picked up. You can, however dis-

cuss concerns in person with any members of the Safeguarding Team. 

Staffordshire Children’s Advice and Support (SCAS)     0300 111 8007 

8.30am – 5.00pm Monday to Thursday 

8.30am- 4.30pm Friday 

Or   EDS (out of hours) Tel No. 0345 604 2886 

Or email: eds.team.manager@staffordshire.gov.uk 

Non-emergency – call Staffordshire Police on 101 
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https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/manage-device-stress-and-anxiety 
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Please find below some useful websites, worth taking a moment to look at:- 

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides—provides a wealth of support and advice for parents from roblox to dealing 

with grief. 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/ 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/ 

 

https://www.womensaid.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.mankind.org.uk/ 

 

https://napac.org.uk/ 

 

https://galop.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/ 

 

https://www.childnet.com/help-and-advice/keeping-young-children-safe-online/ 

 

 

 

 

 


